The Rt Hon Lucy Powell MP

Lord President of the Council and Leader of the House of Commons
House of Commons, London, SW1A 0AA

The Rt Hon Yvette Cooper MP
Secretary of State for the Home Department

Home Office
2 Marsham Street
London
SW1P 4DF
Our Ref: LP/IDC398
10th December 2024
Dear Yvette,

During the Business Question on Thursday 5th December, the following matter was raised
relating to your Department which I wish to draw to your attention.

Andrew Rosindell (Official report, col.463)

Despite the valiant effort of Superintendent Simon Hutchison of Romford police, who
does a superb job looking after my constituency, in the London borough of Havering
we do not get the police cover that we pay for. The Mayor of London is not being fair
to Romford. Will the Leader of the House ensure that we have a debate about police
reform in the Greater London area, so that places such as Romford get police on the
streets, looking after the community?

I hope you find this information useful, and I would appreciate it if you could contact
Andrew Rosindell should you feel there is further detail you can provide in relation to the

matters he raised.

I am copying this letter to Andrew Rosindell.
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